## REGULAR MEETING – KINGSTON WATER BOARD TUESDAY JUNE 8, 2021 KINGSTON CITY HALL

The Regular Meeting of the Kingston Water Board was held on Tuesday, June 8, 2021. Chairman Tim Neal called the meeting to order with the following members present upon roll call: Member Tony Brown, Member Randy Childs, Member Jeff Griffis, Vice-Chair Becky Humphreys, Member Tara Stockton, Member Stephanie Wright and Chairman Tim Neal.

## **PREVIOUS MINUTES**

A motion made by Member Griffis, second by Vice-Chair Humphreys to waive the reading and approve the minutes as written the minutes of the regular meeting on May 11, 2021

The motion passed with a unanimous roll call vote. 7 Ayes

Citizen Comments - None

**Board Comments** - None

UTILITY DIRECTOR'S REPORT - Mr. Bolling gave updates on the following:

- TDEC response to an alleged report of a sewer leak. Further review revealed it was a water leak instead of sewer.
- Continued discussion of Stimulus Funds and plans to mee with Watts Bar Utility District

New Business: None

Chairman Neal mentioned his desire to review the newly adopted policy re: Swimming Pool Adjustments. Mr. Bolling explained that customers have the option of installing an irrigation meter where sewer would not be calculated/billed. Member Brown expressed his opposition in changing the newly adopted policy.

Chairman Neal adjourned the meeting. 6:26 pm

matter

Timothy Neal, Chairman

City Clerk